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	Metro Joins State of California Travel Program
Metro has joined the State of California Travel Program, which allows our Travel Office access to cost saving government airfares and better flight flexibility for most trips. As part of the State Program, Enterprise Rent-A-Car provides our business travelers with special discounted car rates that include collision and liability insurance costs. Enterprise will directly bill Metro once the car is returned to reduce travelers out of pocket expense. Please note that there is no option for prepaid fuel under the business rental plan. Metro travelers must pay for all fuel expenses before returning the vehicle and submit for Travel Business Expense reimbursement. As an added bonus, Metro employees can rent from Enterprise at Metro’s rates for personal travel; however insurance is not included for personal use. For instructions on how to access the special rates, please click here.
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120425_Special_Rates_Access_Instructions.pdf
CTC Approves Allocation for Segments 3 & 4 of the I-5 South Carpool Lanes

Today, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) approved allocations of $147 million and $188 million respectively for Segments 3 and 4 of the I-5 South Carpool Lane project. Segment 3 extends from Shoemaker Avenue to Silverbow Avenue and Segment 4 covers from Silverbow Avenue to Orr and Day Roads in Norwalk. The combined total budget from all fund sources for these two segments is $485 million. These two segments are part of the larger I-5 South Carpool Lanes project which will extend carpool lanes from the Orange County Line to the I-605 freeway. The I-5 South Carpool Lane project, when combined with the Carmenita Interchange Improvement Project represents a $1.6 billion investment in this corridor. This is a vital project to add carpool capacity in Los Angeles County while also helping to alleviate the notorious bottleneck at the Los Angeles County-Orange County Line. Given this allocation, we anticipate advertisement for construction of Segment 3 next week and Segment 4 two weeks later. We would like to thank the CTC for allocating funds for this extremely critical project.
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